

ORANGE BLOSSOM GARDENS PROPERTY OWNERS' ASSOCIATION, INC.

BULLETIN JANUARY 1994

Lena Beauchamp - Editor

President Vice-President Secretary Treasurer Frank Ballachino Charlie Harvey Richard Mowlton	753-7297	Willia Lenor Marie	awkins m Rich, Jr. a Radech Armading 753-7658	Robert Conner Dorothy Morehouse Pat Sims	753-4838 753-8671 753-4448 753-4527 753-1684 753-0475 753-8959
	L	IAISON COMMI	TTEE MEN	MBERS	
Unit 1		Arnold T	rempler		753-3681
Unit 2		Dorothy	y Davis		753-3633

Unit 1	Arnold Trempler	753-3681
Unit 2	Dorothy Davis	753-3633
Unit 3	Tom Ritter	753-2678
Unit 4	Dean Masarik	753-5086
Unit 5	Volunteer Needed	
Unit 6	Mary Vito	753-1101
Unit 7	Joan Diehl	753-5394
Unit 8	Joe Bouchard	753-5594
Unit 9	Jeanine Barber	753-0916
Unit 10	Frenchie Degre	753-7941
Unit 11	Sadie Woollard	753-0615
Unit 12	Charlie Harvey	753-7294
Unit 13	Ross Bacon	753-4445

Member of the Federation of Mobile Home Owners of Florida, Inc.

OTHER OFFICERS

Chaplain	Pat Sims	753-8959
Parliamentarian	Irwin Wharton	753-4116
Sergeant-at-Arms	Dan McGraw	753-2284
	estrologista menganakan	
CHAIRPE	RSONS OF STANDING COMMITTEES	
Blood Bank	Dorothy Hoerst	753-9021
Bulletin Delivery	Leo Hawkins	753-4838
Bylaws Committee	Eva Hawkins	753-4838
	Patricia Carter	753-7658
Computer Lists	Lee Ponder	753-1076
Liaison	Sadie Woollard	753-0615
Membership	Gloria Hasel	753-3162
Negotiating	Eva Hawkins	753-4838
	Lee Ponder	753-1076
Nominating		
P.O.A. History	Earl Snider	753-2189
Procedures Manual	Mary Loske	753-5242
Publicity	Harold Heller	753-9154
Refreshments	Viola Tranchida	753-5432
Advertising	Glenn Swindler	753-4635

MESSAGE FROM P.O.A. PRESIDENT BILL RICH

Becoming President of the Orange Blossom Gardens Property Owners' Association has become a reality a lot sooner than I or anyone else expected.

As you probably know by now, Eva and Leo have sold their house and are no longer property owners. Therefore, Eva cannot serve in the P.O.A. They have, however, been fortunate enough to rent a house in the Gardens while they are waiting for their new home to be built. Eva will be able to give us the benefit of her expertise during this transition period.

The philosophy of the POA will not change. We have always placed the best interests of our residents at the focus of our organization. We will continue to investigate legislation which will better protect our way of life and keep you informed of any other legislation which might affect your life style.

Coming so suddenly, although I know I will be able to lead our group, I need your help, input and prayers. Please attend the meetings and participate in any way you can, because if you do the sky's the limit in how effective this organization can be.

We have had a successful year in getting the gray pipe problem resolved; increasing our Blood Program and working toward good legislation for subdivisions such as ours. There is still much work to be done and we can use all of you. If you are not a member and live in Units 1 through 13, please join. It matters not whether you live in a manufactured home or site-built house, our organization is open to all property owners in Units 1 through 13.

Hoping to see you at the January 19th meeting. Thank you!

Bill Rich President

THE RESULTS OF NOVEMBER ELECTION ARE AS FOLLOWS

President - Eva M. Hawkins
Vice-President - Bill Rich
Secretary - Lenora Radech
Treasurer - Marie Armading
Board Members - Patricia Carter
(Three Years) - Dorothy Morehouse
Lee Ponder
(One Year Vacancy) - Frank Ballachino

We urge all our members to get behind your new Officers. They cannot and should not be expected to do their very important jobs without your fullest support. Remember - there is no limit to the effect of your organization.

IT'S BEEN A WONDERFUL EXPERIENCE!

As this Bulletin was going to press our house was sold and before you receive the Bulletin we will no longer be property owners in Orange Blossom Gardens.

Because I am no longer a property owner, I have tendered my resignation from the Property Owners' Association and its Presidency. You are, however, extremely fortunate to have a very able Vice President who will step into the breach, and with the assistance of a very capable and dedicated group of Officers and Board members, will serve the residents of Orange Blossom Gardens in fine fashion.

I would like to take advantage of my position and use some space in this Bulletin to share some of my thoughts on the POA and to bid a fond farewell to all my friends. With a rare exception, I have never found such wonderful people as the people I have met in Orange Blossom Gardens and I will treasure those friends always. Leo and I are hopeful that many of you will visit us in Bella Vista, Arkansas after we are settled, and if we really cannot abide the cooler Winters, we may very well become snow birds in this area.

Picking up stakes and moving on is always a traumatic experience and this move will affect us more than you can ever know. If the prospect of family were not so inviting, we would be regretting our decision. Not the least of the trauma connected with leaving is saying so long to some people who have become very dear to us. On behalf of Leo and myself, I would like to thank you all. We will try to stop around to greet you personally but should time not allow us this pleasure, thank you for your friendship, support and kindness over the past eight plus years.

In closing, let me leave you with some thoughts about the Orange Blossom Gardens Property Owners' Association. I personally have never been involved with a better or more dedicated group of people. As you know, because of the developer's animosity toward the POA it has always been a struggle. It was tough to recruit members among new buyers when the developer was telling them they (the developer) did not recognize us and the buyers were wasting their money in joining. Not too much has changed in that regard except that now when new buyers pick up their information packets at the Resource Center, they are given an application to the Village Homeowners Organization with, I am sure an implied stamp of approval. This kind of action only serves to slow our POA but could never defeat us. In fact this kind of behavior on the part of management has often had the opposite effect and brought us members. You see, if your organization is dedicated to helping the residents without any other reward than the knowledge that you have been instrumental in protecting the lifestyle they were promised, people will recognize this and they will join your group. The OBG POA can be proud of its achievements and its philosophy.

WONDERFUL EXPERIENCE (Cont'd)

I have heard many of you say that "When Eva goes the POA will die". This is no more true than when we experienced other people aging, leaving or just dying. The POA has stood since 1975 in the face of all kinds of adversity and pressure. It will be much easier now that it is well versed in the Law. I have heard others say, "When Eva leaves I'm going to give up my job in the POA. I've done it long enough, let someone else do it." I know some of you took jobs to please me personally but you were serving your organization - not me. If you do this you negate all of the hard fought gains we have made over the years. We are on the brink of exciting times when, with some proper legislation, you will be able to exercise a modicum control over your destiny as residents in a subdivision such as ours. Do not, by your apathy, give up this victory. If that happens, I will feel it is my fault because just maybe, I took on too much of the burden and did not make you all equal partners. Please remember, your organization is the POA not the EVA.

I hope that we will have many opportunities to meet again. When I have a permanent address, I will send it. Thanks again and God Bless you all.

Eva M. Hawkins

THANK YOU AL! - WELCOME ABOARD FRANK!

AL ARICO, who was elected to the P.O.A. Board of Directors for a three year term (1992-1994) has asked to be relieved of that responsibility. Al has been ill and feels he cannot, at this time, do justice to the position on the Board. During his tenure, Al served as Vice-President for one year. We are grateful for his dedication, and trust when his health is completely restored, we will not hesitate to call on him when we need an extra hand.

There remains one year on Al's term and the Board of Directors named FRANK BALLACHINO to fill the remainder of the term. We are grateful to Frank for stepping in to fill the void. Welcome Aboard Frank!!

DUNSTAN & SON

PLUMBING CO. Inc.



ESTABLISHED 1922 Plumbing Repair &

Remodeling Specialists

Water damage repairs - floors & tile Tubs converted to showers Faucet & toilet repairs Water heater repair & replacement Drains unstopped

24 HOUR SERVICE

787-4771

LETTERS REPORTS

Dulck

Print

Shop

FLYERS

NCR FORMS
 RUBBER STAMF
 LETTERHEADS

A INDITATIONS

· ENVELOPES

COTTOM'S GARAGE

WEST LADY LAKE BLVD.

AIR CONDITION REPAIR

PRICE LISTS RESUMES

LAMINATING & SPIRAL BINDING

OUALITY • SPEED • ECONOMY OFFSET PRINTING . PHOTOCOPYING

MON-FRI 8:30 AM - 5:00 PM

CATALOGS

COLIATING
 COLIATING
 COLIATING
 STAPLING
 ADDRESS LABELS
 PADDING
 BUSINESS CARDS
 NEWSLETTER

6 - 320

NT

Ι L

INV

30

Kunby

1127 WEST MAIN STREET

LEESBURG

Manufactured by: THE KIRBY CO.

Distributed by:

WESSLING & ASSOCIATES, INC.

326-4006

Dale Wessling (Area Distributor)

787-1443

1504 West South Street . Leesburg

 40 YRS, EXPERIENCE ENGINE TUNEUPS CARBURETORS MODIFIED

Fax Service Available

Rt. 27 N. — Leesburg (IN PALM PLAZA)

753-4455 728-3584 eves. WILLIAM C. KAYSER OWNER / MANAGER

Morrison 7

· TERMITE CONTROL · PEST CONTROL

LEESBURG

"WE WANT TO BE YO

326-2150

T-N-7

SCREEN ROOMS . CARPORTS ALUMINUM & VINYL SIDING

Specializing in Double Roof Overs

FURNITURE



BOATS • CARS

JACKIE'S UPHOLSTERY

Behind Kingdom of Miniatures

FRFF **ESTIMATES**

753-4141

LADY LAKE

NORA J. HILL, A7 326-

> Pre-/Post-Nup Wills . Trusts . Pow

Dixie Avenue - L



Eliminate your roof worries!!

LET US SHOW YOU HOW TO MAKE IT LEAKPROOF!

Perma-Flex Roof System

25 YEAR TRANSFERABLE NO-LEAK WARRANTEE

OBG'S Top Roofers (DI) PINT Referrals in OBG

1-800-332-MYCO

MYCO, Inc.

108 S Bayview Blvd. Oldsmar, Florida 34677 St. Reg. RC 0047222

FURNITURE

Ted O'Neal

1210 N. Blvd. West • Leesburg. FL 34748 (904) 787-8003

We Furnish America with Value!

Leesburg, FL 34748 (904) 365-0707

> 6 a.m. un BREAKFAST, LUN Fresh Baked

1100 N. Boulevard West

your hometown bank



Member FDIC Trust Department Equal Housing Lender a subsidiary of Citi-Bancshares

Planning a vacation



CRUISE and TOURS, IN

1116 West North Boulevo

EGRATED FINANCIAL

VICES OF CENTRAL FLORIDA 753-1161

CD's . Annuities . Mutual Funds Discount Brokerage Service • Insurance ong Term Care . Medicare Supplement



Tucker

ESTING WITH PEACE OF MIND . . . THROUGH FINANCIAL PLANNING

4 LA PLAZA GRANDE in O.B.G. (next to dentist)

Licensed and Bonded, RX00060313 Free Estimates, Serving Lake and Marion Co.

SIDING SOFFIT . ALUMINUM ROOFS INSULATED ROOFS . AWNINGS UTILITY ROOMS . VINYL ROOMS GLASS ROOMS . SCREEN ROOMS

FF SCHIMMELS

Gift Shoppe

Wildwood, FL 34785

Owners







Thermo-Cool Air Conditioning & Heat, Inc.

License #CAC027396



201-A Miller Street Fruitland Park, FL 34731 (904) 326-5530 (800) 758-5530

Pest Control

- · LAWN SPRAYING · RODENT CONTROL
- -787-5855

OUR BUG COMPANY"

TORNEY AT LAW 5677

ial Agreements Probate er of Attorney ake Port Square

JAMES J. COOKE

237-1601

(904) 748-8858

Arts and Crafts

315 N. Main St.

Alice & Zave Schimmel

Fruitland Park Laundry & Dry Cleaners

Fruitland Park Plaza

(904) 787-2014

Wash, Dry & Fold, Full Service Dry Cleaning . Coin Laundry Large Capacity Machines FREE Pick Up & Delivery Lady Lake, Leesburg, Fruitland Park

PEST CONTROL LAWN SPRAYING TERMITES FLEAS

5 - J'S

EXTERMINATING COMPANY

P.O. Box 206, Lady Lake, FL Family Owned & Operated 753-2547



til 11 p.m. CH AND DINNER Pastries Daily



Leesburg, FL 34748

V-Z **GOLF KARS**

(904) 245-4311 14355 S.E. HWY, 441 **SUMMERFIELD, FLORIDA 32691**

> Located Just 10 minutes north of THE VILLAGES

Specializing in Remanufactured Club Cars (2 year Bumper to Bumper Warranty) Home of the AMERICAN PRIDE

> Stop for Coffee See Jerry and Shirley



FULL MEDICAL & SURGICAL FACILITY

Ross M. Valdez, DVM, P.A.

- · Air Cond. Boarding on Premises ·
 - · Bathing & Dipping ·
 - · Dental Products ·
 - · Flea Products ·
 - · Hills Science Diet Foods ·
 - · Lamb & Rice Diet Foods · Pick Up Service Available

326-9116

802 US Highway 441 Fruitland Park, Florida

The Orange Blossom Garden Property Owners Association

wish all of the residents A Happy, Healthy and Prosperous 1994



Carpet Steam Cleaning Upholstery Cleaning Emergency Water Extraction

Lady Lake, Florida 32158-1185

P.O. Box 1185

Repair and Stretching Deodorizing Pet Odor Control

(904) 753-2582

Pressure Washing Tender Loving Care

\$29.95

Single & Double We pressure wash your home with T.L.C.

Commercial & Residential

George Marshall (904) 787-1995

WINDOW TINTING AUTO • RESIDENTIAL UNDERGLASS

COMMERICAL . HOME . RV . MARINE BUG SHIELDS AND SCREENS COMPLETE DETAILING . CUSTOM ACCESSORIES • PAINT PROTECTION CAR STEREO • CB • ELECTRONICS • ETC.

SUNSHINE CARPET CARE

(Licensed and Insured)

(904) 753-5267

#60, F & A. M. Cedar Lodge Clarkston, MI







HOME PROTECTION PLAN

Just One Annual Payment Covers Everything NO DEDUCTIBLE!

THE YELLOW TRUCK MEANS PEACE OF MIND!

- Parts & Labor at no charge.

- \$40
- * SPECIAL BONUS * ACT NOW AND INCLUDE ANY TWO

for more information

(NEW APPLICANTS ONLY, PLEASE)

1-800-333-7539

\$40

HOMES APARTMENTS MOBILE HOMES CONDOS

INVESTMENT PROPERT No. 1 in the Sun Beit for Air Conditioning & Major Appliance Service Contracts

MEDICINE CHEST

Lady Lake 753-1877



- Full Service Drugstore
- Senior Citizens Discount
- Express Package Center
- 24-hour Photo Processing
- Free Delivery in Area

Ben Morgan

1-904-347-6390

Ben's Home Wash

Pressure Cleaning

License & Insured

WE'RE OUT FOR BLOOD!

By Fred E. Schnaars

The 24th of January
We hope you'll be the first
To set up an appointment
With Blood Bank's Dotty Hoerst.

9021's her number
So give this gal a call
And hopefully we'll make this drive
The greatest of them all.

It's given for all residents
Which means we can't run short
That's why we're asking everyone
This Blood Drive to support.

It doesn't take a lot of time
Nor does it hurt a bit
Plus you will get a T-Shirt
That's guaranteed (?) to fit.

We know that you're no longer young
Of course you're not a stud
Which doesn't mean that you cannot
Donate a little blood!

If you can become a donor, please consider doing so. Our donations make $\underline{al1}$ residents and employees eligible for free replacement blood when the need arises.

Appointments can be made by calling DOROTHY HOERST at 753-9021 or BONNIE KILBURN at 753-1009.

For this first blood drive in the new year, those participating will be presented with an attractive T-Shirt designating them as donors.

Walk-ins are welcome! Appointments are appreciated.

JANUARY MEETING PROGRAM

In the hope of expanding the scope of our Blood Bank, the January 24th Blood Drive will be conducted by Civitan. A Representative of Civitan Regional Blood Center (Ocala Branch) will be our speaker at our JANUARY 19th MEMBER-SHIP MEETING.

Please plan to attend and bring a friend! Donating blood is truly giving the gift of life. With every unit of blood received, up to four patients could be helped. Our speaker will explain how the different components in a unit of blood are dispensed.

'doolil for the salite

VALENTINE DINNER DANCE

Mark your calendar and reserve Wednesday, February 16, 1994. We will be having a Dinner-Dance on that night. These affairs have always been a huge success so get your reservation in early.

This Dinner-Dance will give us an opportunity to say good-by to Leo and Eva. It will be a BYOB affair. More information will be available at the Membership Meeting on Wednesday, January 19, 1994. Please attend!

THANK YOU ONE AND ALL!

There never was a finer assortment of homemade cookies as those brought to the December Membership meeting. We have been bringing cookies to our December meetings for the past four years and our members continue to outdo themselves.

It's hard to conceive that there are that many different varieties of cookies. Thank you one and all for making this meeting a success!!

* * MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING - WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 19, 1994 * *

COME MEET YOUR NEW PRESIDENT - BILL RICH

* * * * *	DATES TO REMEMBER	**************
First Tuesday of Month	7:30 P.M.	Board of Directors Meeting Charlie Chaplin Room
First Thursday of Month	9:00 A.M.	Liaison Committee Meeting Clark Gable Room
Wednesday, JANUARY 19, 1994 (Third Wednesday of Month		Monthly Membership Meeting Recreation Hall

MONDAY, JANUARY 24, 1994 - BLOOD BANK DRIVE - RECREATION HALL

For appointment call: DOROTHY HOERST - 753-9021

BONNIE KILBURN - 753-1009

Walk-ins Always Welcome!!

Thank you for making us OBG's most trusted roofing company!

It's tough for a company to build a good reputation. And it's even tougher to keep it! That's why so many of your neighbors have trusted their homes to Invincible, and why they recommend us to others. That's why we encourage everyone to check out companies through the Federation of Mobile Home Owners (FMO), the Better Business Bureau, The National Roofing Contractors Association (NRCA) and the State of Florida. Our many customers will tell you that the more you know about a company and its products, the more you will want to do business with Invincible.

HERE'S HOW WE EARN YOUR TRUST EVERY DAY:

- JPS Hi-Tuff™ Brand Hypalon®-based roofing meets UL and FM standards
- Meets Metro-Dade, SBCCI & Standard Building Codes
- O We pull all required Building Permits
- Factory-Trained Installation Technicians
- Lifetime Leakproof Warranty covering all labor and all materials
- O State-Certified License
- O Full Insurance
- Fully-staffed Office
- O Visa, MC, 100% Financing available
- O Dedication to Customer Satisfaction

Featuring
JPS Hi-Tuff
roofs of
DuPont
Hypalon®

Hypalon® is a registered trademark for DuPont's brand of synthetic rubber

FREE ROOF INSPECTIONS & SPECIAL OBG DISCOUNTS!

CALL TOLL-FREE

1-800-WE-ROOF-5 • 1-800-937-6635



INVINCIBLE

ROOFING SYSTEMS, INC.

STATE CERTIFIED LIC. #. # CCCO49367
MEMBER: NATIONAL ROOFING CONTRACTORS ASSOC., BETTER BUSINESS BUREAU OF W. FLORIDA

MEMBERSHIP and 1994 DUES

We cordially extend an invitation to <u>all</u> <u>property owners</u> (Units 1-13) to join the Orange Blossom Gardens Property Owners' Association (P.O.A.)

Our custom of pro-rating dues to new members at 50¢ per month will apply only to new residents who join during the year.

The <u>current</u> rate of \$6.00 per calendar year per household will be due from all other new members and for membership renewals.

ALL RENEWALS ARE DUE JANUARY 1st EACH YEAR.

You may send your check or cash to:

Marie Armading, Treasurer 711 Camelia Court

Remittance also may be made to any officer, board member, or liaison committee member.

Current year renewals and new memberships will be accepted up to October 1st each year.

If paying by check, please make it payable to the O.B.G. Property Owners' Association.

Please complete the following form and include it with your Payment (whether a new membership or a renewal).

	MEMBERSHIP FORM			
(please print)				
Name(s)	2. 有数数3AD 5Bloucie1元的第三人称为3,为3			
Address	Unit Phone 753			
I (we) hereby consent to membership in the Orange Blossom Gardens Property Owners' Association, Inc.				
New				
Renewal				
Reinstated	Signature(s)			
Property Closing Date				
FOR P.O.A.	Amount paid \$ by cash check			
USE ONLY	Membership card issued yes no			